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      26 April 2024 Official information request 8140013463 
 (Please quote this in any correspondence) 

 
 
Brian H 
By email: fyi-request-26254-5c07ee97@requests.fyi.org.nz  
 
 
Tēnā koe Brian 
 
 

Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 
Re: Acquisition of land for Waterloo Park Reserve 

 
 

Thank you for your email dated 27 March 2024, in which you requested information about the 
acquisition of land for Waterloo Park Reserve. The specific details of your request and our 
response are below. 
 
Please provide all available information relating to the acquisition of land for Waterloo 
Park Reserve in Milldale by Auckland Council. Confirming the land was acquired from 
Fulton Hogan Land Development. 
 
The decision relating to the acquisition of land for open space in Wainui was reached during 
the closed section of the Environment and Community Committee meeting on 17th October 
2017, resolution ENV/2017/150.  
 
We have contacted yourself to refine and clarify the information you’re seeking, but not 
received any reply. Due to the scope of the question and commercial constraints of the land 
acquisition we are unable to provide all information as per your request under section 17(f) 
of the Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987, as the information 
requested cannot be made available without substantial collation or research. 
 
We can confirm 25 Waiparaheka Drive, Upper Orewa (Lot 7005 Deposited Plan 595185) 
and 10 Te Taruna Drive, Upper Orewa (Lot 7003 Deposited Plan 595185) have been 
acquired from Fulton Hogan Land Development Limited and transferred and registered in the 
name of Auckland Council as owner. 
 
You are welcome to get back to us with a refined or clarified request and we will be happy to 
assist you further.  
 
Decisions relating to the information that is being released to you were made by Julie 
Pickering, Acting General Manager - Parks and Community Facilities.   
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You have the right to complain to the Ombudsman if you believe we have not responded 
appropriately to your request. Information about how to make a complaint is available at 
www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602. 
 
If you have any further queries, please contact me on 09 301 0101 quoting official information 
request number 8140013463. 
 
Ngā mihi  

 
Amanda Pillay 
Privacy and Official Information Business Partner 
Governance Services 


